
   

 

Education Service 
 

Chief Education Officer and Head of Education:  

Linda McAulay-Griffiths 

Telephone: 01563 576126 
Email: linda.mcaulay-griffiths@east-ayrshire.gov.uk 
 
Lainshaw Primary School & Early Childhood Centre 
Head Teacher:  Mr Jason Johnstone 
Email:  jason.johnstone@eastayrshire.org.uk 
 

Kilwinning Road, Stewarton, KA3 3DL 

 

 
Tel: 01560 483653  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Friday, 22 December 2023 
End of Term Update 

 
Dear Parent / Carers,  
 
What a fantastic term we have had again as a school and ECC, the children and staff have been 
very busy. I’m sure you’ll agree there have been a number of highlights. 
 
Festive Events 
 
The support of the community and our Parents’ Association at our Christmas Fair was amazing, and, 
as a result, the profit raised for the school and ECC fund was £1708. The feedback was really positive 
about the new format of the Fair, as it took place during the school day. This was intended to increase 
pupil involvement, as every child could attend if they were in school that day. The leadership 
opportunities for our older children increased too, because as part of their enterprise/developing the 
young workforce curriculum they organised and ran their stalls for the day. We certainly have some 
entrepreneurs of the future within our ranks! The funds raised have already been used to pay for the 
treats and drinks for all of the Christmas parties, and will be used for the benefit of children in the 
ECC and school for the rest of the year.  
 
I am very proud of all of our children who have performed on the stage this December. The standard 
of the performances was nothing short of outstanding. Highlights included; the ECC stay and play 
Christmas Singing, P1 Nativity, P2/3 Carols Performances and our P5 to 7 choir who finished their 
December ‘tour’ of East Ayrshire this week, with the finale performance back at Lainshaw on 
Tuesday night. We see the benefits first hand of the confidence our children gain from the audience 
feedback they have all received, thank you for your support. It is not easy to honour all the 
commitments we have had in the calendar as a parent/carer, so we really appreciate it. Unfortunately, 
because of the yellow weather warning yesterday our ECC children and members of the choir could 
not visit, as planned, the residents at Hannover House.  
 
The Christmas Parties have been a great success, I have to give a ‘shout out’ to our P7 pupil team 
who were involved in organising and supporting the parties. Also, Christmas hampers, donated by 
community organisations have been delivered by Miss Speirs and have been greatly received.  
 
So for the last time in 2023, take care and please enjoy the next few weeks with those closest to 
you, we look forward to seeing you all in the New Year. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Jason Johnstone  
Head Teacher Lainshaw Primary School and Early Childhood Centre 
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